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 Membership Meeting 

November 09, 2021 
 

Meeting called to order by president Tom Mann 

Prayers were offered for Terry Widmeyer 

Guests- none 

Applications- none 

New Members- none 

Treasurer’s Report- John Shirley reported that we have $61,962 in checking, $22,010 

in 

savings, $3,911 in building. All bills are paid 

Communications- none 

Officer’s report- Andy Spenlau read minutes from the Officer's meeting. 

Clubhouse- Kraig Morgan reported on the income and expenses of the clubhouse. He 

also thanked everyone for keeping the clubhouse clean. He asked anyone that has 

anything in the back room that isn’t needed to be removed. He would like to have a 

work party at a later date to organize needed items. 

Conservation- Jim Miller reported that a lot of small game seasons open in November, 

as well as duck and deer seasons. He will have boxes for canned food drive for local 

charities in the clubhouse. Please be generous if you are able. 

Ads- None 

Safety- Dave Merman reported that all is safe on the grounds and remember your 

hunter’s orange. 

Rifle and Pistol- All good 

Lakes- Greg Schwartz reported that we will be getting our trout soon for the members 

lake. He will put out a one call for a work party. He is still waiting for the fishing report 

from Thomas More University. He will pass along the report once it is received. 

Trap- Bernie Heidelburg reported that all machines are working well and they are still 

shooting on Wednesdays and Sunday. 

Newsletter Editor 

Frank Lowden  

ccgfnews@gmail.com 

Meetings and Times 

 
 

Tuesday, Nov.  2nd 
Board Meeting 7pm 

 
Tuesday, Nov. 9th. 

Members Meeting 8pm. 
 

Tuesday Dec.  7th 
Board Meeting 7pm 

 
Tuesday, Dec. 14th 

Members Meeting 8pm. 

Board of Trustees 
2021/2023 term 

Tom Haas 859-816-4105 
Eric Gindele 859-445-3233 
Frank Lowden 513-231-3307 
Steve Moremond 859-291-2125 
Kevin Pfaehler 859-991-3100 

 
2020/2021 term 

Jim Patrick 859-991-0436 
Ted Bush 513-479-6338 
Steve Haas 859-630-6965 
Kraig Morgan 859-743-2716 
Rich Rigsby 859-801-2760 
 
 

Photo by Jerry L. Juilfs 

Happy  

Thanksgiving!!!



 

(Cont. from p. 1) 

 
Camping- Tom Pyke reported that all campers need to be out of the campground and all 
sites cleaned by the end of November. Talk to Tom if you are interested in a spot for 
next year. 
 
Federation- Danny Saunders thanked CCGF for the good food at the Federation 
meeting. He reported that you need a permit to kill a bobcat, also in the 5 counties in 
CWD area near TN there is no baiting. Deer heads can be taken to the Lloyd WMA for 
Chronic Waiting Disease (CWD) testing. 
 
CMP- Ed Overman reported that the M1 grand field grades are sold out. There are other 
grades available. 
 
NRA- Chris Walz reported that the NRA foundation is having an online auction. There 
are a number of nice guns for sale. 
 
Old Business-Dan McGuinness just received the title for the new caretaker home and 
the  
old one should be removed in two to three weeks. Also we are in need of a chlorination 
system for our waste management system. 
Ted Bush reported that he purged the number of members on the one call 
system. Please contact Chris McGreevy if you want to be added to the one call list. 
 

          New Business:- 

• Jeff Davis wants to host a wood splitting party on November 14, 2021 
 

• Kevin Pfaehler read the bylaw change that will be voted on in December. This 
article 6 section 3 and article 6 section 7A. 

 

• John Horan, along with the Board’s blessing, proposed a bylaw change to article 3 section 8. 
Old version- Willful violation of the bylaws and constitution or standing 
rules of the association subject a membership to forfeiture. A two thirds majority vote 
(by secret ballot) of the members present and voting is necessary for such action. 
 
New version- Willful violation of federal or state laws, the standing rules, or 
bylaws and constitution of the association shall result in banishment of club 
grounds, suspension, or forfeiture of membership. A two thirds majority vote (by 
secret ballot) of the members present and voting is necessary for such action. 

• Good and Welfare 
Hat- Tom Leone 
Shirt- Kevin Maloney 
9MM shells- Dan Cox 
Trout kit- Kevin Adams 
Weller 1⁄2 Gallon- Alan Wechback 
Willet Pot Reserve- Tom Gindele 
Split the Pot- $125- Oliver Patton 
Membership Raffle- $100- #99- Bob Woeste- Not present 

 
Meeting adjourned at 9:25 PM 

COMMITTEES/CHAIRMAN 

Archery 
Andy 
Spenlaw 
513-509-
1001 

CCGF News 
Frank 
Lowden 
513-231-
3307 

Publicity & Ads 
Ted Bush 
859-781-2691 

Safety 
Tim Rieger 
859-462-
1595 

Club House  
Kraig Mor-
gan  
859-743-
2716 

 

Equipment  
Jerry Allender  
859-635-6128 

Riffle & Pis-
tol 
Mike  
Moorman 
859-466-
0916 

Conserva-
tion  
Jim Miller 

Building 
Maintenance  
Dan  
McGuinness 
513-702-2319 

Trap 
Gary Simp-
son 
859-446-
6177 
Jeff Eisen-
man 
859-446-
3183  
 

Lakes  
Jerry Sorrell 
859-291-
7943 
Greg 
Schwatrz 
859-750-
5605 

Camping  
Bob Glass 
859-866-8185 
Tom Pike  
859-620-4336 

 
CLUB EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 
None at this time 

 

 

CCGF DEER ARCHERY LOT- TERY 
 
 

 Deer archery hunting limited to Active and Retired CFG 

Members only 

 Sign-up in $25.00. Please place cash or check with your 

name and member number in club house safe or hand 
deliver to “Doc,” Ted Pappas. 

 Make heck payable to Campbell County Game and Fish 

 No refund after lottery drawing completed 

 Seven 3-day weekends (Friday-Sunday). Dates from 

12/03/2021-01/16/2022 

 Two hunting locations for each 3 day weekend: 3D Archery 

Course and  Nature Trail 

 Total of 14 hunters will be chosen for this year   

 Official rules to follow … . 
 

Sign up for the CCGF 
Deer Archery Hunt 

 
Sign up sheet is 

in the clubhouse 

Correction 
from October News 

 

Under “Old Business”  
Correction from October Bulletin-  
The hybrid bluegill are catch and release 
for one year.  
Not three years as reported in the October bul-
letin. 

Kyle Firth, 19 year legacy member, 

second generation, of CCG&F, was 
caught sighting in his scope. Turns out it 

wasn't necessary.  
Standing next to him, as he sent 4 or 5 

rounds down range, you can’t help but 

wonder how he missed that huge buck.  
Retrieving his target revealed a 2 inch 
group at 100 yards, as he states “If only 
I’d have taken that deep breath first … I 

wouldn't have missed that monster 

buck.” A lesson for all of us.  

Thanks for the reminder Kyle! 

 

Proposed By-law changes 

will be voted on at the De-

cember Meeting. 
If you wish to cast your vote 

please be at the meeting. 



 

Ted G. Pappas Adam Casson   
Nathan M.Pappas John Downton 
Betty Downton Ed Von Eye 
Linda Von Eye Tom Von Eye 
Shannon Von Eye Paige Von Eye 
Laura Jones Kevin Jones 
Bill Jones Lydia Jones 
Robert L. Ferring Joe Bechtold 
Steve Moermond Nancy Moermond 
John F. Shirley Dan McGuinness 
Hope McGuinness Greg Schwartz 
Vicki Schwartz Kerry Schwartz 
Ben Schwartz Terry Schwartz 
Greg Bunch Donald O’Connor 
Diane O’Connor Jim Patrick 
Ed Overman Kathy Overman 
Kailly Overman Holly Lowden 
Trey Lowden Ian Lowden 
Frank Lowden Steve Heely 
Bernie Heidelberg Larry Strong 
Becky Strong Gunner Strong 
Ted Bush Cindee Bush 
Willy Hensley Garry Casson 
Linda Casson 
 

In Loving Memory 
 
In Memory of Abner Shoptaugh 
In Memory of Dave Enzweiler 
In Memory of Howard Moore 
In Memory of Tom Schrodder 
In Memory of Wilma Ferring 
In Memory of Thos C. Von Eye 
In Memory of Ronny Sanders 
In Memory of Eldon ‘ Tiny ‘ 
Scheibly 
In Memory of Ed Heeg 
 

2021  
Patrons 

*Upcoming* 

Members will soon vote on proposed  

changes to Articles 6 and 7.  

Please read these proposals. 
 
 

Current Article 6 Section 3 
 The Treasurer shall have custody of all funds of the Association, expect the 

clubhouse fund, and disburse them on the authority of the Board of Trustees.  The ex-

ception being that he is authorized to expend an amount not to exceed five hundred 
dollars ($500.00) for any one bill to settle just bills and charges due and payable by the 

Association and those bills for the standard operating expenses, without the authority of 

the Board of Trustees.  The Treasurer shall be bonded. The Bond shall be fixed annually 

at the December meeting, before the election of officers or trustees.  

 

Proposed Article 6 Section 3 
The Treasurer shall have custody of all funds of the Association, expect the clubhouse 

fund, and disburse them on the authority of the Board of Trustees.  The exception being 

that he is authorized to expend an amount not to exceed seven  hundred and fifty dollars 

($750.00) for any one bill to settle just bills and charges due and payable by the Associa-

tion and those bills for the standard operating expenses, without the authority of the 

Board of Trustees.  The Treasurer shall be bonded. The Bond shall be fixed annually at 

the December meeting, before the election of officers or trustees. 

 

Current Article 6 Section 7a 
On any motion on the floor, other than an emergency, wherein an expenditure of over 

three hundred ($300.00) dollars is involved, said motion will be tabled and processed by 

the Board of Trustees at their regular monthly meeting, and their recommendation pre-

sented to the membership at the next monthly meeting.  In the event a motion is pre-

sented of an emergency nature, involving the expenditure of over three hundred dollars 

($300.00) the Board of Trustees present at a regular meeting may caucus and return to 

the meeting with their immediate recommendation. 

 

Proposed Article 6  Section 7a 
On any motion on the floor, other than an emergency, wherein an expenditure of over 

seven hundred and fifty dollars ($750.00) is involved, said motion will be tabled and pro-

cessed by the Board of Trustees at their regular monthly meeting, and their recommen-

dation presented to the membership at the next monthly meeting.  In the event a motion 

is presented of an emergency nature, involving the expenditure of over seven hundred 

and fifty dollars ($750.00) the Board of Trustees present at a regular meeting may caucus 

and return to the meeting with their immediate recommendation. 

 

 

If you wish to cast your vote 

 

Please Note  

 
Campers need to be out of the 

campground and all 
sites cleaned by the end of November. 

Talk to Tom Pike if you have any ques-

tions or are interested in a spot for next 

year. 



Campbell County Game & Fish  

PO Box 33 

Newport, KY 41071 

2021 October Newsletter 


